
Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting, October 5, 2020: Quick Notes 

 

 

 The Madison County Board of Supervisors (the Board) voted to place a complimentary 

ad in the newspaper to thank Madison County’s more than 5,000 veterans for their 

service, sacrifice, and patriotism.  Veteran’s Day is November 11, 2020. 
 

 The Board approved a site plan amendment for Dees Office Building in the Gluckstadt 

Commercial Center, which is on the corner of Dees Plaza and Dees Drive. 
 

 The Board approved a preliminary plat for a new residential development, Glendale Farms. 
 

 The Board approved a contract with H&M Construction Company for $562,046 for the Oakfield 

Boulevard Drainage Improvements Project.  

 

 The Board approved a contract with Hemphill Construction for $340,562 for the Yandell Road 

Drainage Improvements Project.  

 

 The Board approved an engineering contract with Garver for $44,943 for construction, 

engineering, and inspection services for the Oakfield Boulevard Drainage Improvements Project. 

 

 The Board approved a $29,851.17 contract with Mendrop Engineering Resources for 

construction, engineering, and inspection services for the Yandell Road Drainage Improvements 

Project.  

 

 At the request of the City of Canton, the Board authorized the Road Department to repave the 

portion of Green Acres Drive that approaches the railroad tracks for approximately $3,000. 

 

 The Board approved $1,026 for the acquisition of a right-of-way on King Ranch Road. 

 

 The Board approved $100 for the acquisition of right-of-way for the Way Road Project.  

 

 The Board approved $100 for the acquisition of a temporary and permanent easement adjacent to 

Way Road for the Way Road Drainage Project. 

 

 The Board approved $46,571 for the acquisition of right-of-way for the Bozeman Road 

Improvements Project. 

 

 County Administrator Shelton Vance advised the Board that the Census ended on September 30, 

2020, the numbers as of October 2, 2020, indicate that Madison County will rank a strong number 

two in Mississippi with 71.9 percent participation while DeSoto County will rank number one in 

Mississippi with 72.5 percent participation.  Madison County exceeded Mississippi’s 

participation rate of 60 percent and the nation’s participation rate of 66.6 percent rate, as of the 

above date. 

 



 

The Madison County Board of Supervisors will meet again on October 19, 2020, at 5:00 p.m.  

in the Administrative Building  


